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Dear Dr. Hasan Aydin,  

I wish to submit an original research article entitled “One Size DOES NOT Fit All: Black British-Born Mental Health Nurses and Factors Impacting Their ‘National’ Health Service Career Progression” for consideration by Ethnic & Cultural Studies Journal.  I confirm that this work is original and has not been published elsewhere, nor is it currently under consideration for publication elsewhere.

In this paper, I report that non-White nurses in England’s National Health Service (NHS) lag behind their White counterparts and continue to be disadvantaged from the higher status roles. Attempts to understand which specific ethnic group should be targeted for career support, has not been considered. Instead, successive governments, public bodies and the media alike often refer to non-White groups as BME or BAME. This is also significant in terms of ‘Britishness’ and representation of British national identity. The fact that other ethnic minority groups unconsciously represent Black Britons clearly is a matter of concern regarding ones career progression.  

I believe that this manuscript is appropriate for publication by Ethnic & Cultural Studies because the subject matter is timely and important. I often pondered, can the narratives of ethnic minority nurses be similar, on the basis that they are ‘Black’ or of another ethnic group? Or, does fundamental nuances differentiate group members? Or does being British-born and having obtained one’s nursing qualification from England translate into a different dimension of ethnic inequality when associated with one’s career? 
The UK’s NHS and management of people within it continues to misrepresent the career of ethnic minority workforce. Studying Black British-born nurses in their own right is novel and essential. This is because it reveals underlying subtleties between (rather than homogenise) group members. 
The readership of the journal would be interested in the findings of this study. It showed, the usual themes pertaining to discrimination and/or racism as hindering career development, was mitigated through other factors. 
I have no conflicts of interest to disclose. Please address all correspondence concerning this manuscript to me, at the following email address: bernadetteisaac@aol.com.

Thank you for your consideration of this manuscript. 
Sincerely,
Ms. Deborah Isaac
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